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City Manager, Max Royle

RHYTHMS
Time to give my legions (?) of loyal readers a break from city government “stuff.”
One summer on my way back to the United States after living a year in India, I
spent two months in Boppard, Germany, learning German at a branch of the

Goethe Institute, the German government’s cultural and language agency. Why
German? Because having some rudimentary proficiency with a foreign language
was mandated for the Master of Arts degree in English I hoped to receive from an

American university. With sublime logic, I thought that learning German would
require but a modest exertion of mental muscle because of German words that are
like English: haus/house, bruder/brother, ist/is, and so on. Then sublime logic met

linguistic reality. 

Read the Whole Article Here
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Recognizing Sergeant Hand
In the May, 2023 Commission Meeting, Sergeant Hand was

presented with The Law Enforcement Commendation
Medal by the Sons of the American Revolution! This award
recognizes Sergeant Hand for being the Officer of the Year

for the St. Augustine Beach Police Department!
Congratulations Sergeant Hand and thank you for all that

you do for the community and agency!





Sea Turtle Nesting Season - Important Information!



Nominees Needed for Environmental Stewardship Awards
SEPAC is seeking nominations for the Anastasia Island Environmental
Stewardship Awards. These awards will recognize individuals,
businesses, and non-profit groups that are working to protect the Island’s
natural resources and enhance its ecosystem.
Nominations are due August 25, 2023. For more information and to



nominate someone (including yourself), visit the City’s website,
https://www.staugbch.com/community/page/anastasia-island-
environmental-stewardship-awards-nominations-due-august-25
The objective of environmental stewardship is to reduce impacts on the
environment, thereby protecting our natural resources through
conservation and sustainable practices.

How Trees Benefit St. Augustine
Beach Residents
Ever wonder why SEPAC works so hard
to protect and add to the City of St.
Augustine Beach’s tree canopy? It’s
because trees offer so many benefits to
us!
According to the Green Infrastructure
Center, trees can: increase residential
property values by up to 37%; lower
utility costs by 50%; reduce summer
temperatures by 2 to 9 degrees; reduce
pollution, flooding, and even crime; and
lead to increased business profits.
For more information on the City’s
commitment to the tree canopy and get
a copy of its Urban Forest Management
Plan, visit
https://www.staugbch.com/community/
page/urban-forest-management-plan

American Flag Rescue Program

The American Flag Rescue (AFR) program was initiated in 2019 after St.
Johns County Solid Waste Management staff observed worn and
damaged Americans flags in drop-off garbage containers at the Tillman
Ridge facility. Although some flag collection containers already were in
place in several stores that sell American flags, more collection points
were clearly needed. The initial shipment of new flag collection boxes
was funded by local radio personality Kevin Geddings. These units were
placed in St. Johns County libraries. Of the nearly 1,000 flags collected in
2020, about 10% were reusable and these are available to the public.
Damaged flags are retired according to established protocols by local
Scout troops and veteran’s organizations. An American Flag booklet
provided by Supervisor of Elections Vicky Oakes is also available. For
information about flag collection/retirement or site participation, contact
Chris Benjamin at (904) 827-6980 or cbenjamin@sjcfl.us.
Flags can be dropped off at City of St. Augustine Beach City Hall.
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City of St. Augustine Beach
Resident Self-Service module 

You can access this module in one of two ways:
 
Go to our website – www.staugbch.com. Here you will find the link by
selecting Resources -> Contact Us -> Self-Service Portal.

Read the Whole Article Here

Thank you to our sponsor ​s and partners!
For a review of our events in 2022, please click here.
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